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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Rep. Gary Hayzlett at 1:40 p.m. on February 17,  2000 in
Room 423-S of the Capitol.

All members were present except:
Representative Vaughn Flora, excused
Representative Andrew Howell, excused
Rep. Doug Johnston, excused
Rep. Bruce Larkin, excused
Rep. Dennis McKinney, excused
Rep. Ted Powers, excused

Committee Staff present:
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor of Statutes
Hank Avila, Research Department
Ellie Luthye, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
John Federico, Federico Consulting

Others attending:
See attached list

HB 2745 - highway advertising control act, definitions

Chairman Hayzlett called for discussion and final action on HB 2745.  After further study,  the members of
the committee,  who were concerned about the impact this bill would have on their districts,  were in
agreement with the bill.  Representative Pauls made a motion to pass HB 2745 favorably, seconded by
Representative Dreher and the motion carried.

 HB 2768 - motor carriers, state corporation commission

Chairman Hayzlett called for discussion and final action on HB 2768.  Having voted on the prevailing side
Representative Thimesch made a motion to remove HB 2768 from the table, seconded by Representative
Grant and the motion carried.

The Chair called on Bruce Kinzie, Revisor, to review the changes that had been made in the bill.  Following
discussion Representative Grant made a motion to remove Section 12 from HB 2768, seconded by
Representative Thimesch and the motion carried.

Representative Thimesch made a motion to pass HB 2768 favorably, as amended, seconded by Representative
Grant and the motion carried.

HB 2642 - drivers’ licenses, providing false information on persons’ mental or physical condition

The Chair called for discussion and final action on HB 2642.  He called on John Federico, Federico
Consulting, to present his request for a change to the Kansas statutes with respect to allowable lengths of
motor homes. (Attachment 1)   Following discussion, Representative Grant offered a substitute motion to
amend HB 2642 by substituting a new bill to be designated as “Substitute for HB 2642" concerning the
maximum length of certain vehicles; amending K.S.A. 1999 Supp 8-1904 and repealing the existing section.
This was seconded by Representative Kline and the motion carried. 

Chairman Hayzlett adjourned the meeting at 2:15 p.m. p.m.

The next meeting of the House Transportation Committee is scheduled for Monday, February 21, 2000 in
Room 519-S.
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